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ge, is to be the next Bishop of Birmingham.

Church of England Birmingham

The Reverend Dr Michael Volland has been announced as the next Bishop of Birmingham.

Michael took up his current role as Principal of Ridley Hall, in January 2017. Before moving to Cambridge, he taught mission, evangelism and
church planting to ordinands at Cranmer Hall in Durham, alongside leading the East Durham Mission Project, working with parishes in former

mining communities as well as serving as Area Dean of Easington.

Michael was educated at Northumbria University, King's College London and Durham University, and trained for ministry at Ridley Hall,

Cambridge.

During his time in Cambridge, Michael has served as President of the Cambridge Theological Federation and as Chair of the national TEl
Principals Steering Group. He is currently a member of the Ministry Council of the Church of England. While ministering in the northeast, Michael

was chaplain to Durham Army Cadet Force. He was ordained in 2006 and served his title at Gloucester Cathedral.

Michael said: “I am excited to be following the call of God to serve the city and region as the next Bishop of Birmingham. The family and | are
looking forward to making our home in Birmingham, getting to know and love people and communities, and to sharing the good news of Jesus

Christ alongside Christians across the Church of England Birmingham. Please pray for us as we prepare to move into God's hopeful future.”

Michael will be consecrated on Thursday 30 November and be installed in Birmingham in the new year.

Read the full release from the Church of England Birmingham.
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